
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

February 2021 CEO Report for MRMC Hospital Board 
Interim CEO:  Cindy Tillman 

 
COVID - 19 Activity and Overview:  

 We continue to participate in daily Region 3 Merc Briefings to increase communication during COVID-19 
surge.  We review open beds, transfer plans and all pertinent COVID-19 information to coordinate care. 
Robert Stewart is our Region 3 RMRS Director that facilitates each daily briefing. 

 COVID-19 Overview:  As detailed thoroughly in the CCO report, we continue to keep up to date on the most 
current COVID-19 information for the Mangum area.  Cohesive has a COVID Task Force that monitors the 
continuous updates and newest releases concerning COVID.  The Cohesive Task Force has recently rolled out 
the newest visitation policy and mask policy which went into effect Monday (3/15).   

 Cohesive and hospital leadership make sure the staff and providers are kept up to date regarding any 
changes or new policies pertaining to COVID-19.  A COVID-19 Binder kept at the Nurse’s station, City Annex 
and Provider room are updated as new information is sent through the Task Force.  We want to ensure we 
have open communication with all staff and providers.  Signature is required for all read and sign documents 
in binder. Providers are kept up to date with the COVID-19 Provider Update/Education Binder in the 
provider sleep room.   

 Participated in all OSDH Region 5 Vaccine Planning Meetings. 
o The hospital and clinic are approved as Pandemic Providers.  The clinic will start administering the 

COVID-19 vaccine April 7th.  
o Email address for directing all patients interested in the vaccine to sign up: 

vaccinate@mangumregional.org  

Hospital Staff and Operations Overview: 

 The staff has remained cohesive and worked effectively during the past two weeks transition.  Cohesive staff 
has been available to answer any questions the staff may have about moving forward with interim CEOs.  
Everyone seems to be adjusting well. 

o No new employees were hired the month of February.  Cohesive makes it their motto and objective 
to always look for local talent to fill any open positions.  If local talent is not available to hire, 
Cohesive has a pool of employees to fulfill the role until the position is filled with a full-time 
employee. 
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 We continue to conduct Morning Director’s Huddle each day.  This week we have offered to those who are 
comfortable with meeting in the cafeteria the opportunity to gather again as a team but those who wish to 
meet virtually can do so on Microsoft Teams.  

 Cindy Tillman and Kathy Hammons are onsite each week as interim CEOs.  We have notified vendors, State 
Health Department, directors, and providers that there has been a change in the CEO position.  We are working 
to revamp meeting schedules and workflow.   

Additional Items: 

 All roof leaks for hospital have been addressed and hospital roof repair is still pending board approval.   
 Contracts and items, we prepared for February Board Meeting: 

o Oklahoma Blood Institute 

 

 

 


